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AALL Conference Highlights
The Classification and Subject Cataloging Policy Advisory Working Group of the American Association of Law Libraries met in Boston in July 2012. The AALL 2013 Annual Meeting will be held in Seattle in July.

· Ellen McGrath, SAC representative 2011-2012, shared implementation guidance from Library on Congress on 072 field in subject authority records
· Jolande Goldberg, Library of Congress, reported on major revisions to K and KZ schedules and the consequent review of international law subject headings. Some existing subject headings were established with the qualifier "International law,” e.g., Arbitration (International law) and Human trafficking (International law)
· Jolande Goldberg also reported that KBX Protestant law will be finalized for review by the end of 2012
Law Form/Genre Terms 

Previously, the group identified and defined 73 key law-related form or genre terms and developed strategies for culling WorldCat records for retrospective application of the genre/form terms. During 2012 Ed O'Neill from OCLC and Yael Mandelstam tested these strategies on a small sample of WorldCat records. Yael used MarcEdit and Excel to scrutinize the precision of the strategies. Since none of the strategies appear foolproof and the review requires careful attention, the group is re-evaluating their initial approach and soliciting additional volunteers. 
Two options under consideration are
1)  Continue as planned with more volunteers and better tools  
2)  Reverse the way we approach the project: instead of populating WorldCat and getting crosswalks from OCLC to enhance our local records, start populating our own databases with genre/form terms, and share our own crosswalks with each other, with OCLC, and with vendors who supply us with bibliographic records.

This project is chaired by Yael Mandelstam.
SACO Law Funnel 

The Funnel was established in 2011 but used that year to establish review process and to train administrators. In 2012, the funnel was publically launched with programming at AALL Annual Meeting and an article in our organization’s journal, AALL Spectrum. We received eight submissions since July, six have not yet been scheduled for review and two have been approved. 

This funnel is coordinated by Suzanne Graham, Cindy May, Kathy Lin, and Caroline Young Einlauger.


